March 19, 2019

     
The March 19, 2019 Regular Board meeting held at the Village Office, 110 W. Central, was called to order at 7:30 P.M. by President Keneipp.
     
Trustees physically present: Devine, Schultz, Greathouse, Beccue, Williams.

Trustees absent:  Nystrom.
    
 Also physically present: Chief Weseloh, Supt. of Public Works Schopp, Attorney Gronewold, Lisa Castleman, Ed Jodlowski, Andrew Wise, Ben Lee, Carolyn Hansen.


A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Greathouse to approve the 03/05/19 minutes as written.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Schultz, Beccue, Greathouse, Williams.
Nayes: None.
Chief Weseloh addressed the board. Sergeant Hodgson has been working on compiling a list of ordinance violations. The Red Cross is sponsoring a disaster shelter training at Olympia Schools Unit office on April 13 from 8:00 am to 12:00 pm. This is open to the public. Volunteers are being sought that are not First Responders. The 2015 SUV has gone back to Mike Murphy Ford for work on the catalytic converter.
Schopp addressed the board. Water loss is at 8%. Public Works replaced the brake booster and rear seals on the bucket truck. They have been plowing and salting as needed. Storm drains have been cleaned and sewer pump maintenance performed. The time on the sign at Olympia West was adjusted for the time change. Meters were read. Water and  sewer samples were completed. Jaxson Byrd installed three pet waste receptacles at Westside Park along the walking trail. The playground area is currently being prepped for equipment to be installed.   

Gronewold addressed the board regarding the line of credit from First Farmers State Bank and the Request For Pricing on disposal services. All motions on the agenda will be tabled until a later date. Gronewold sited various statutes regarding the debt limitation for the Village and prior to confirmation on these numbers nothing will move forward at this time. Clifton Larson Allen will be contacted to provide clarification on the valuation number to reference. Gronewold and Mugler will follow up on this prior to the next board meeting. Gronewold will also be looking further into the bid process for a Request For Pricing and going over the first draft provided. He will also be contacting the Heyworth Attorney regarding the same. Mugler stated that FFSB had been contacted and the original proposal had been extended through April 3 for the quoted terms and interest rate.

The Clerk reported that the grant extension has been approved for six months from the IDNR and will end in December. The Change Order for the omission of horseshoe courts has been approved. There was a citizen comment through the website regarding the flower pots in the Village and their current state. Schopp will have Public Works look into this. The resident was directed to the Beautification Committee and Pam Yeast.


Olympia Superintendent Andrew Wise, Olympia West Principal Lisa Castleman, Dr. Ed Jodlowski, Olympia Middle School Principal Ben Lee and Carolyn Hanson entered the Board Meeting.


Wise, Castleman, Jodlowski, Lee and Hanson addressed the board regarding the proposed 1% Facility Sales Tax. Each gave an example of ways in which the additional income would benefit their schools. The proposed tax would result in $400,000.00 overall annually and would be distributed between the schools.


Gronewold referenced CLA again and requested that Mugler notify him with the valuation number received.


Keneipp noted correspondence received from IMLRMA.


A motion to adjourn at 8:14 pm was made by Beccue and seconded by Greathouse.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Schultz, Beccue, Greathouse, Williams.
Nayes: None.
__________________________                 ________________________________
Neill Keneipp, Village President                 Heidi Mugler, Village Clerk 
